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Cape St. Claire Improvement Association, Inc. Community Newsletter

JUNE 2014

July Quarterly Membership Meeting ¢ July 22 ¢ 7:30pm e Clubhouse
PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

Happy 65t Birthday Capers!

Many of you probably don’t know, but June 14th, 1949 was the date that Cape St. Claire was officially founded. The
Riverbay Company platted the community of Cape St. Claire incorporating their previous attempt of selling lots in
a community named Persimmon Point. On June 14, 1949 the Riverbay Company officially created the Cape St.
Claire Club to manage the affairs of the community. The first Board of Governors meeting of the Cape St. Claire
Club was held on June 30th, 1949. Later the Cape St. Claire Club was renamed in 1959 to the Cape St. Claire
Improvement Association, Inc. As we enjoy the summer months of what was originally designed as a summer
retreat beach community for those in Baltimore and Washington D(, join us in celebrating the growth and success
of one of the largest Covenanted Communities in Anne Arundel County and Maryland. We are now more than
2,300 homes with more than 7,000 residents including a successful shopping center giving our big community a
small town feel. So when you come to the Strawberry Festival on June 7t or join us for the 4t of July Parade,
celebrate the success of 65 years of our community “Cape St. Claire”.

Hopefully you all are enjoying the nicer weather we have been experiencing this past month. The Beaches and
Parks have been busy so a few follow up reminders from last month Caper issue should be mentioned. Please
make sure you have stickers on your vehicles or your guest pass hanging from the rear view mirror. The towing
company is making regular rounds checking for stickers or guest passes, especially on the weekends. If you need
an additional sticker, stop by the Office at the Clubhouse and pick up one up for an additional $5.00. Remember
also that you cannot use your guest pass for trailering at the Deep Creek Boat Ramp from May 234 to August 31st
on Friday, Saturday and Sunday. Lastly, please remember to keep you dogs leashed at all times at the Beach and
Parks. We follow the Anne Arundel County Code regarding the leash laws and from Memorial Day to Labor Day,
no dogs should be at the Beaches and Parks from 10am to 4pm daily. Thanks in advance for your cooperation.

Unfortunately this past month we lost a valued member of the community, Sam Gallagher. Sam was a Cape
resident for 20 plus years and in his time with us, was a very active and influential member both on the Board of
Governors and in the community in general. I only met Sam a handful of times, though usually it was on the piers
at Lake Claire or Deep Creek, but in the past 5 months as President, it is obvious in reading past minutes, letters,
by-laws and old Caper issues that Sam cared deeply about the community and strived to make Cape St. Claire a
better place to live. I encourage you to read within this month’s issue a more detailed statement from the
Association about Sam’s life. We all have benefited from Sam’s past work and efforts and I want to offer my
condolences to his wife Barbara on her sudden loss.

Lastly, remember you can find information about many things going on in our community on our website
www.cscia.org or the Cape St. Claire Improvement Association Facebook Page.
Best wishes,

Beau Breeden, President CSCIA



BOARD IN BRIEF

President Breeden called the meeting to order at 7:33 P.M. He thanked everyone for showing up and noted that
Governor Veno had been removed due to three straight absences, and that Governor Norris had resigned effective
April 30.

Minutes and Profit and Loss Statements (P&Ls):

April 14, 2014 Monthly BOG meeting minutes: Governor Vaccaro made a motion that these minutes be
approved. The motion was seconded by Governor Hazen. Governor Newman moved that the minutes be amended
to change the phrase “new owner of Fairwinds Marina, who said he would like to give us back our sand that
washes over into his area.” to “new owner of Fairwinds Marina, who would like to work with the Association to
promote better erosion control.” The motion was seconded by Governor Hazen and the amended minutes passed
unanimously.

March 31, 2014 Final Profit and Loss Statement: Governor Newman made a motion to approve these P&Ls.
The motion was seconded by Governor Lamb and passed unanimously.

COMMITTEE RE PORTS:
Covenants: Governor Hazen reported that there has been a lot of clean up going on in response to letters she has
sent out regarding debris and other issues. There is still no date set for the County to begin mosquito spraying.

Erosion Control: Governors Breeden and Vaccaro met with Bryan Seipp from the Center for Watershed
Protection on April 17th to tour Cape Beaches and Parks and determine opportunities to replenish beaches,
prevent further erosion and capture storm-water. A number of potential projects were identified for the Main
Beach, Lake Claire Beach, Little Magothy Beach and the Deep Creek Marina, and further investigation is on-going.
Governor Vaccaro said that pairing jetty construction with wetland restoration might be a way to get funding for
both. She also noted that we might be able to reduce our “rain tax” if we can find a way to reduce runoff at Deep
Creek.

Treasurer: Governor Myers said that most of the revenues are on track to be collected. Notably shy is "interest
income". This item should be budgeted at a much lower level, given the lack of interest earned over the past few
years. Custodial Services has been spent out, as has "telecommunications”. Other line items are going to have to
be tapped to continue to spend in these needed areas. As these amounts are rather trivial, there is no cause for
concern.

Events: Governor Myers noted that the Strawberry Festival is upon us and the Strawberry Festival Committee
has advertised the event and is seeking participants in the various contests. The Events Committee has applied
for a parade permit for the 4th of July celebration and continues to meet and plan the events for the day. Several
shopping center businesses have offered items to raffle and will sell tickets. Anyone wanting to help can contact
her at events@cscia.org.

Buildings: Governor Gardner said there is nothing new to report on

either of the Long Point Terrace issues. LR

Budget: Committee chairman Buchet said the committee met last ¢ President’s Message
month and will meet again when they hear from the Board. ¢ Boardin B_rief
Piers: Governor Biondi thanked the CSCIA maintenance crew and * [n Memoriam )
helper for getting water back to the piers. He has an estimate for ¢ Strgwberry Festival Schedulg
repairing two pilings and some planking at Lake Claire. He said that ¢ Christ Our Anchor Presbyterian
95% of the slips are rented and revenues are in ¢+ St. Andrew’s By the Bay
Website: Governor Newman offered to help any member with posting ¢ CSC United Methodist Church
to the website, and noted that the office has a new PC. ¢ GOShe'? Farm )

¢ Councilman Dick Ladd
Clubhouse: Governor Lamb said rentals are going well and new o Garden Club
contracts are going out this month. Sidewalk replacement is still in the o Epiphany Community
planning and budgeting stage. She showed a sketch of a sign she is put- . g ,
ting on River Bay to identify the Clubhouse. She noted that Community ¢ Spring Time & Fr’esh Alr )
Cleanup is June 27 and 28 and she is looking for volunteers to work ¢ July 4th Celebration Info & Sign-
with the County workers. Ups
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board in brief continued.....

Caper: Governor Lamb said the Caper continues to struggle with late submissions, and she would like all of
information and forms by the weekend. She is sending out advertising contracts this month.

Security: Governor Breeden said a couple of boats were untied at Lake Claire and there has been some vandalism
to the port-a-potty there. There have been several arrests at the shopping center for shoplifting and trespassing.
He is going to try and have one of our community service kids put in time at the Strawberry Festival dealing with
trash and cleanup. He said that candidates’ night was a success and that we may hold another in the fall. He has
been meeting with members of the BLOA dealing with the water main issues and connection charges.

Beaches and Parks: Governor Dembowski wrote that the contract for the sidewalk at the main beach has been
signed and the contractor expects to finish before the Strawberry Festival. As part of the permitting process, the
county is requiring us to plant 39 shrubs at the main beach and to post an approximately $2,000 bond. Small
amounts of vandalism have started to occur which is normal for this time of the year. Beach Attendants will start
working weekends beginning May 17th. Regular maintenance of the beaches and parks is ongoing and so far this
year there have been more volunteers willing to help maintain and improve the beaches and parks.

OLD BUSINESS:

Governor Biondi said that filming at Lake Claire will begin Sunday night, and most filming will take place at night.
Governor Breeden said that Broadneck Cantina raised $5,000 for leukemia on Cinco de Mayo. He also mentioned
the pavers going in at the Main Beach.

Governor Lamb said that there is not enough money to start the sidewalk repair before July 1.

Governor Breeden said he was planning for a CSCIA tent at the Strawberry Festival, perhaps showing off memora-
bilia of the Cape in the past.

NEW BUSINESS:
Governor Newman started a discussion regarding all that Sam Gallagher, former BOG member and three-time
Association president, had done for the Cape. It was mentioned that there ought to be an article in the Caper

Thank You For Your Rul‘urlgli_______...--

Mona Sponsors the Moon Bounce

the (3G Strawberry Festiva

Come and have a great time as we celebrate 27
years of helping others in the Broadneck Real Estate
market! Along with all of the crafts, food and games

across from the club house at the main beach on
Saturday June 7th

MONA 8 » RMX

LACOVEY & ASSOCIATES 410-757-7080 ? Advantage
CRB ABR CRS m Monaa MonaLaCovey.com @ (:"ﬂfl:l'

ASSOCIATE BROKER
itz fwww Mona LaCovey.com e
i, L A1 0=2 24 =R 400

Independently Crhvned & Operated

This is not a sedicitation for cumently listed propertics.
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board in brief continued.....

about him and that the Board needed to find some way to honor him with a permanent memorial.

Governor Vaccaro noted all of the full doggy bags that people are just leaving on the ground, particularly at Lake
Claire. She suggested putting in a pet waste station, which she will discuss with governor Dembowski.

Governor Biondi thanked Governor Breeden for the points he made in the last Caper, which led to a discussion of
the constant running of stop signs in the Cape.

ADJOURNMENT:

Governor Biondi moved that the Board adjourn. The motion was seconded by Governor Hazen and approved
unanimously. The May 12, 2014 regular monthly meeting of the CSCIA Board of Governors was adjourned at 8:39
P.M.

ATTENDANCE:
Present were Governors Biondi, Breeden, Gardner, Hazen, Lamb, Myers, Newman, and Vaccaro. Also present was
Budget Committee chairman Buchet. Absent were Governors Dembowski and Snow.

MAGOTHY WINDOWS

A s ]
_ e . 3 ~8
Your view just got better / H OFFmOn (
| PREMIUM WINDOWS ikiiﬁl[ﬁﬂlmd HOSpItCﬂ? =
I / ROOFING SERVICES Lisa Hoffman, ovm

FREE ESTIMATES Lies! Wheeler. ovi
[ ;
MHIC# 106839 Bethany Falter. ovm
WWW.MAGOTHYWINDOWS . COM Jennifer Greenwood, ovm

410.757.3566 www.HoffmanAH.com
410.353.8375 e s
Annapolis, Maryland 21409

Bella’s Liquors

Oun Business s fe@&m; You in the Best of Spinite!
CAPE ST. CLAIRE SHOPPING CENTER

410-757-0019

. . e Every Monday is Senior Citizen Day

Weekly Dinner Specials after 4 pm 10% OFF on Entire Purchase for Persons 65 or Older
Dine in Only » With Purchase of a Beverage (except sale items )

Mon - Kids Eat Free (one kids meal per adult meal purchased) e Every Tuesday is Wine Day

Tue - Italian Night $3.00 Off All Pastas 10% OFF on Wine Purchase (except sale items )

Wed - $6 Burgers + All Sales begin on Wednesday

Thu - $10 Deals - $10 Rack of Baby Back Ribs & Fries, or

$10 for 10 Fried Shrimp & Fries, or

$10 for 1/2 Rack of Ribs & 5 Fried Shrimp & Fries

Fri - Fish Fry - 90z Battered Cod, Cole Slaw & Fries $9.99

CAPE 5T. CLAIRE, MD

Steak & Seafood Family Restaurant

We have the finest selection of wines,

e Sat - Steak Night, different steak special every Saturday Sp."f its, microbrews and ngar s!
e Sun - Prime Rib Night, 120z Cut with 2 Sides $14.99

Happy Hour Monday-Friday 4-7pm Open everyday at 11 am

Bar Only-Happy Hour Specials on selected for lunch, dinner and late night. S,'gn up for w"ne tast"ngs by
appetizers, domestic pints, rail drinks & Live Entertainment Fri & Sat - . .
glass of house wines. 12 TVs in bar s emailing vsannapolis@verizon.net
1374 Cape St. Claire Road
LOCAL | Cape st. Claire Shopping Center Finduson  FOf lnformatlon on Friday nlg'ht
CRABS 410-757-2919 Facebook Beer tastings and other special
www.riverbayroadhouse.com events.
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IN MEMORIAM

The Cape St. Claire Improvement Association is shocked and saddened by
the unexpected passing of Sam Gallagher on May 11, 2014. During the years
he served on the Board of Governors, his contributions were extraordinary.
Sam served as president of the association three times starting in 1995. He
chaired several committees including website, piers and history.

Those of us that served with him always appreciated Sam's ability to keep us
on track. Sam did his homework and was often the only member that took
the extra time to read and point out a relevant section of the Bylaws, build-
ing code or County law that proved pivotal in a discussion or decision. As a
founding member of the Goshen Farm Preservation Society he helped GFPS
establish its status as a 501(c)3 non-profit organization and almost single
handedly wrote the organization's by-laws. Sam had an innate sense of
fairness and worked doggedly to remove the racially restrictive language
from our Covenants (an archaic vestige of a less enlightened time in
our  history). Sam was an avid defender of community resources and
pushed for additional protections for community owned property.

Sam contributed countless hours administrating and improving our
neighborhood and we often wondered what drove him so hard. In his 2006
Caper Article, he explains it this way:

“I'm probably one of Cape St. Claire's biggest cheerleaders. I talk to people at work, around the county, anyone who
will listen about how great it is to live here. Inevitably, during these conversations, I'm asked the big question - you
know, the one that is asked with that "you poor thing what have you gotten yourself into" tone - why do you
volunteer to serve on the board?

The reason, as corny as it sounds, is that I love this community. It reminds me of the small town in Oregon where
I grew up. I never imagined when I joined the Navy to see the world that it would take me to a community on the
Chesapeake Bay I would come to call home. But, from the first time I visited here, I knew this was the place.

parks, community marinas and a clubhouse all add to the value of living here.”But there’s something more. It’s
running into neighbors at Graul’s and dining with friends at Broadneck Grill. The Strawberry Festival held every
June and the gzendly Friday Night sailboat races on the Magothy contribute to the Norman Rockwell painting feel of
Cape St. Claire. As someone once said to me, “It’s like our own version of Mayberry.”

Ou work and community volunteering, Sam certalnly had a life well lived. He visited all 50 states, counted
sea grass for manatees in Belize, helped crocodiles in Cuba, dug ummy in Thailand, studied lions in Africa
and frogs in Australia, became an avid biker logging over 2,00 ;fn “his-first 9 months and was never
hesitant to help those in need. ""ur.‘-_“- i h—'_:r—_"“"
Sam was very active in the KIVA program. KIVA is a non- profl'f (ﬁ‘gamzatlon w1th a mission to connect
people though lending to alleviate poverty. Leveraging the internet and a worldwide network of microfinance
institutions, KIVA lets individuals lend as little‘hbglp create opportunity. His wife Barbara suggested that
donations couthade in Sam's name. He was also very active in Earthwatch if folks would like to contribute

there. -

—Therq’xjust-so much to like about this community. Sure, we have some great amenities—the beaches, the

Sympathy cards can be sent to:
Barbara Gallagher '
1223 Rlver Bay Road Cape

Sl SRR L Y e
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2014 CAPE ST. CLAIRE STRAWBERRY FESTIVAL

SATURDAY e JUNE 7TH ¢ 10AM - 7PM
SCHEDULE OF EVENTS

9:30 PARADE LINE-UP CAPE ST. CLAIRE FIRE DEPARTMENT
10:00 PARADE BEGINS / FESTIVAL GROUNDS & CRAFTER ROW OPENS
10:00 -7:00 FOOD / GAMES / PONY RIDES / CBEC DISPLAY / BEER
GARDEN / SILENT AUCTION (CLOSES AT 6:00PM)
10:30 JING YING DEMO
11:00 AWARD PRESENTATION
11:30 K9 DEMO ON THE GROUNDS
12:00 DAVY DANCE DEMO ON THE GROUNDS
12:30 - 7:00 LIVE MUSIC ON STAGE (SEE SCHEDULE BELOW)
3:00 SAC RACES (SIGN UP AT THE CSCIA INFORMATION BOOTH)
4:00 WATERMELON EATING CONTEST
PLEASE VISIT THE CSCIA INFORMATION BOOTH FOR SCHEDULE UPDATES.
STRAWBERRY FESTIVAL
2014 ENTERTAINMENT SCHEDULE
10:30 - 11:30 OPENING CEREMONIES AND AWARDS
11:30 - 12:15 "DIRK SCHWENK & COMPANY’ .
K 5
u Yo ’ . . o ‘_-
12:30 - 1:15 RAGS N RICH'S"... HOME SPUN 70'S ROCK AND BEYOND "%, (s %
e
5
1:30 - 2:15 “KRISTY WRIGHT' ... WRIGHTFOUS ORIGINAL ROCK #ugp GG
2:30 - 3:15 “GENERATION GAP’ ... ‘GENFRATION ROCK cenenm-op
3:30 — 4:15 “24 KARAT ... CLASSIC & 80'S ROCK M@ﬂ
4:30 - 5:00 “RICK & KAREN PUMPHREY’ ... ACOUSTIC DUET
5:15 - 6:00 “NO CAPES’
6:15-7:00 “THE DELMARVA’S”
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Wine < 1/3 Off -

2 Market Space | 410.263.3323 113 Main Street | 410,268 6288
Middletontavern.com Obriensoysterbar.com

CHESABESKT. FINANCIAL PLA Z\TIT\'] NG

R

Helping Cape residents for aver 20 years
Locally owned and operated

Specializing in
Retirement Planning/ 401k Rollovers
College Planning / 529 Plans
Income Tax Priparation
IR5S Tax Notices
Investment Advisory Services

Initial consultation always FREE

Norma E Finkner*, CFP, EA
Melissa L. Casto*, Registered Representative

Located in the College Parkway Office Center
588 Bellerive Rd #1C
Annapolis, MD 21409
410-974-0410
www.Chesapeake-Financial.com

*Securities offered through SagePoint Financial Inc., member FINRA/SIPC. Advisory, insurance and tax services
offered through Chesapeake Financial Planning & Tax Services, Inc. a registered investment advisor not
affiliated with SagePoint Financial, Inc.

25° Foxwell

FLOOR COVERING
David M. Foxwell, Inc.

(410) 224-7010
Visit our Showroom at 1977 WEST ST
www.faxwellfloors.com

ALL TYPES OF FLOORING
Carpet*Ceramic Tile*Vinyl
Hardwoods*Sand & Finishing

Designers on Staff * Evening
appointments available

Financing Available!

MHIC #50685 Annapolitan for over 50 years

$$$$ 50.00 COUPON $$$$

JP PLUMBING

410-757-8157 410-224-4820
Serving Cape St. Claire for 25 years

Plumbing repairs e Sewer repairs & Replacements
Goulds well pumps ¢ Well tank replacements

Sewer & drain cleaning ¢ QGaslines
[ ]
L]

Bath Remodeling Video inspect sewer lines
» Ruud water heaters Schuco Solar Water heaters

» Polybutylene Water Service Replacements

Saturday Service Available
Jim Phaneuf- Md # 6700
www.jpplumbinginc.net

e

EXPIRES 6-30-2012
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Be Our Guest
There's a welcome here, there's a welcome here,
There's a Christian welcome here.
We want everybody to be happy, we want everybody to be glad,
We want everybody to be happy in the Lord.

And we don't want anyone sad.
(Learned during welcome to the Uniting Church of South Africa)

Vacation Bible School will be July 14 - 18, 2014
COME SAIL AWAY WITH COA!

Save the date, Vacation Bible School is back! It will be July 14 -18. We are looking for
volunteers; please take time to consider your time and talents, as there are many
opportunities to help. We are looking for help with donations, set up, running the week,
and clean up at the end. Please contact Noel Wagner (nwagner@hotmail.com) or look
out for sign up sheets in the narthex, if you can help in any way.

All are welcomed into our church and into our many activities!

Schedule of services - 9:30 am (traditional) & 11:00 am (contemporary)
Both with Sunday School

Summer schedule of services - starting June 29t: 9:00 am and 10:15 am

www.christouranchorpc.org
coachurch@verizon.net
1281 Green Holly Drive, Cape St. Claire
410-974-1713 410-974-1713

T g _ 4/7 LICENSED
H““ 5 Pﬂ' SIH'II'IQ e Eh;%;ﬁﬁ;«l:‘f L %M RJ%TJ:F’!EE%

Vanessa Hill 7N ”é’uiﬁ? 1-877-WELLGUY
- 410-757-3333
443-386-4893 No water
: L\?;:Ir;:'n::;ﬂ LICENSED WELL
Serving Cape 5t I’.Ialre;‘lnr.apol]i !- Pressure Tanks EXPERT ON EvERY
Surrounding Areas i/ Well line repair JOB

MENTION THE CAPER 10% DISCOUNT
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” As a resident of Cape St. Claire one quickly realizes the importance of the
” relationship between the community and the local businesses. The conven-
0 ience of the shopping center along with the generosity of the businessmen and

women make this community a wonderful place to live. Cape St. Claire is a

unique community with a small town feel. This small town feel is very

apparent during Strawberry Festival time. When the banner is hung across

Cape St. Claire Road, everyone knows that the community is about to join
together to watch the parade and experience old time family fun on the beach. For myself and the Strawberry
Festival Committee the hanging of the banner is a very rewarding feeling, a feeling that another year of planning
is about to generate a day full of memories for the residents of Cape St. Claire, especially the children. Although
the Festival Committee works very hard with pre-festival planning and during the festival, we are not
alone. Behind the scenes we are supported by the local businesses in and around our community. Please take
the time to Support and Thank All of the local businesses in and around the shopping center for helping us bring
this wonderful event to the community of Cape St. Claire. Many Thanks to.... Artist’s Flat, Bella’s Liquors,
Bergman Cleaners, Blue Rooster Café, Broadneck Grill, Canton Gourmet, Cape Ace Hardware, Cape Auto, Cape
Hair Scene and Cape Barber , Davy Dance Academy, First National Bank, Grauls Market, TD Bank, Hoffman
Animal Hospital, Joy Luck , Mona Lacovey, Main Street Hair, Mother’s Peninsula Grill, O’Briens, Middletons,
Pizza Hut, PNC Bank, Quality Care Automotive, Rita’s Italian Ice, Browns Day Care, River Bay Roadhouse, Sub
Way, Sunrise Pools and Spa, The Cape Exchange, TNT Hair Salon, Vizzini’s Pizza, Whimsicality, Port Tack LTD,
O’Loughlins, Pit Boys, Froyo House, Bay Hills Animal Hospital, Sawyer Tree Service, Outback Steak House, SNS
Auto Performance, Jing Ying Institute, Papa John’s Pizza, Dominos, Fanci-Stitch, Fairwinds, Gotugo, Tate BMW,
Best of Broadneck, Bay Hills Eye Care, Marias Picture Place, Mosquito Squad, Red Hot and Blue, Cantlers
Riverside Inn, Mary's Canvas, Wine Festival, Economy Pest Control, Advanced Home Improvements, Happy
Days Child Care, Ski Haus, Hague Water, Handy Budget and Cathy Mohler ................ For a complete list of our
Supporters please see the Strawberry Festival Program.

Submitted by Mary Lamb

CAPE CLEAN-UP!

Don’t Miss the July Quarterly
Fri, June 27t & Sat, June 28t Membership Meeting

If you should have any questio July 22 ¢ 7:30pm
contact Mary Lamb at 410-757-0593 At the Clubhouse

BGE

May 2014

Following input from the community and for operational reasons, BGE will be postponing the
start of a project to install underground power lines along St. Margarets Rd. between Baltimore
Annapolis Blvd. and Whitehall Rd. The original start date of this project was scheduled for this
spring, a particularly busy traffic period for this stretch of road. BGE is currently evaluating the
scheduling of this project to better accommeodate traffic concerns. The project is designed to
enhance the reliability of the electric system serving the area. BGE will communicate with the
community when this work has been rescheduled and will plan work to minimize disturbance to
traffic as much as possible while this important reliability project is underway.
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15 HAMN

_. ~ CAPE ST. CLAIRE UNITED METHODIST CHURCH
\ﬂ? 855 Chestnut Tree Drive Annapolis, Maryland 21409
' Phone: 410-757-4896 « Website - capeumc.org
% Z Pastor - Rev. Lys Cockrell
WE ARE HIS CHURCH Sunday Worship Service - 9:00 am in the Sanctuary

THE HIART OF THE LIVING CHRIST DM EARTH

k.
A
s -
-

) '

As hard as it may seem, the school year is almost over. Soon the hustle and bustle of children and teens with their
numerous commitments and activities will be over. Life will soon transcend to a time of rest and relaxation as the
lazy, hazy days of summer roll in. Yea --- right!!

We always seem to find new and different activities to take the place of those scheduled for our fall, winter, and
spring. We just never really enjoy God’s wonderful gifts of friends, grace and nature. I pray that you will take some
time to yourself and with your family to do just that. God is waiting and anxious to be with us. Keep in mind these
opportunities to attend to His Presence:

Weekly Worship on Sundays @ 9:00 AM

All are warmly invited to attend

Women's Bibles on the Beach Study

We will meet at the Main Beach every other Wednesday, starting on June 11th at 7,
weather permitting. Ifit is raining, we will meet at Cape St. Claire UMC in the library.

We will be reading Becoming More Than a Good Bible Study Girl by Lysa TerKeurst.
Come & find out what may be missing in your life!
Feel free to order a book on your own, or turn in your $13 to the Cape UMC office by 6/1 for delivery on 6/8.

Please email Mia Riser (mlriser serves@aol.com)
if you plan on attending, so we can ensure we have enough materials.

We hope you will join us.

\V/ tion Bibl hool

" Wilderness Escape”
Sunday July 27 - Thursday July 31
Ages 3 years through 5th grade
5:30 to 6:00 - Family dinner (child must be accompanied by an adult)
6:00 to 8:30 VBS program
$15 per child - $30/per family max
Includes dinner every night, program, CD, and t-shirt

Please register by July 6th. Registration is limited this year. We have a maximum capacity of 50 children. We will
place names on a waiting just if we reach capacity.

Cape Kids Corner Pre-School
Openings are still available for the summer and fall.
Contact information: call 410-757-2271 or email: capekidscorner@gmail.com

Coffee at the Point
Wednesday, June 11th, will be our last morning to offer refreshments and caring conversations to our
Broadneck High School walkers at 6:30a.m.
We will resume our outreach program in the fall when school begins.
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D.K. MILLER PLUMBING

Master Plumber - Insured and Bonded
Quality Work At A Reasonable Price

Specializing in Kitchen & Bath Remodeling

Well Pumps ® Tanks ® New Homes ® Service
SENIOR DISCOUNT

DANIEL MILLER, Owner
LOCAL RESIDENT 35 YEARS
19 YEARS EXPERIENCE

(410) 757-5770

TEL: 443 994 3878

Private Child Care Provider
Cape Saint Claire

Child Care License #02-50962
Infant & pre-school care for over 18 years

S
»
i

KathyKare@usa.net

BT W Pl R L 0

R ARTL
AT PMAEMBER

We are your true neighbor.

EVERYDAY SAME DAY SERVICE
www.bergmancleaners.com

1340 Cape 5t. Claire Shopping Center
Mon.-Fri. 7:00am-7:00pm » Sat. 8:00am-5:00pm
410-757-7570

cape St. Claire Clubho,_,SG

1

Come Weekend
enjoy rates aslow
the Cape! as$275

b3

Parties, Anniversaries, Weddings, Reunions, Meetings
Call (410) 757 - 1223 for viewing or reservations

FLIPS, FRIENDSHIPS & FUN!

vernd Park
oymneasties

www.severnaparkgymnastics.com

Now Serving 2 Locations: 1244 Ritchie Hwy in Arnold & the Severna Park Community Center

NEW Classes this
Fall for children
6 months to 3 1/2

years old!

Call to schedule your
FREE trial class today!
410-709-8130

5 levels of Recreational Gymnastics ¢ Tumbling Classes ® Dance/Gym Combo e Open Gyms e Birthday Parties
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GOSHEN FARM PRESERVATION SOCIETY

In Memorium

[ wanted to start this month’s column on an up note, but instead [ have to begin with recognizing the passing of
one of Goshen Farm’s earliest supporters. Sam Gallagher passed away on May 11, 2014 of a massive heart attack.
Sam was on the Board of Governors of the CSCIA for years serving in many capacities such as President and Chair
of the Piers Committee. Those of us old-timers with GFPS remember Sam mostly for his role as Chair of the
History Committee of the CSCIA. In that role and as President of the CSCIA, he encouraged and supported our
efforts to preserve Goshen Farm well beyond what would have been expected. He wrote letters to the County
Council and Board of Education, he served as the CSCIA liaison to GFPS, and his love of the history of Cape St.
Claire blended nicely with our goals and objectives. Starting as a crew member on other’s boats, Sam eventually
realized his dream of acquiring a beautiful sailboat of his own. While physical problems did not allow Sam to sail
as often as he would like in the last few years, we will always remember Sam with that big grin, headed into the
wind, and staying a steady course. To his wife, Barbara, our deepest sympathy and a thank your for sharing Sam
with the community.

Kayak Raffle

Once again, we owe a big thank you to the Ski Haus for providing GFPS with the Kayaks for our annual raffle.
Great people, committed to GFPS, and worthy of the communities ongoing support. Tickets are on sale now and
will hopefully be available at our usual supporters at the CSC Shopping Center. The best place to get your tickets
will be at the CSC Strawberry Festival. Visit our tent, buy some raffle tickets, and learn more about what we are
doing to preserve Goshen.

Bring your chairs and blankets and join us for our annual C APE N UTRITION & FIT NESS
Bluegrass MaSS & Pa”Sh F'ICI’IIC We continue to meet at the Cape St.. Claire Club-

house every Thursday at 10am. Weight loss has

Su ndayl June 8, 'I 'I :1 5 a.m. been apparent as we are seeing “less” of our par-

a special outdoor service and hymn sing ticipants at every class. All are invited to join in at

featuring our Third Sunday Band & special musical guests any time. This session will end right before the 4th
followed by a parish potluck picnic of July holiday and our new session will begin
shortly after. We are still looking into starting eve-

ning classes as well, so if you are interested in
morning or evening classes, please call Laura
MclIntyre at (443) 569-9082 or (410) 757-1354.

EPISCOPAL CHURCH
1601 Pleasant Plains Rd
Annapolis, MD 21409

.
located at the corner of
Pleasant Plains & St. Margaret's Roads

www.st-margarets.org “

=
PROBLEM o sioome e 1 2
WATE R? intrgd uctory offer. s > e Mf

(>
Hard Water = Foul Odor = Iron/Rust or Blue/Green _jg‘f'.’..ﬂ/-f'.[- 3 i
Stains = Acid Water = Unpleasant Taste = Lead - Bacleria

WATERNVIA X

call Fnr A FREE ":"Ill'blll..;lrll.i.f:.lllilll: 1::.W-‘:‘r““|£:u \\'::u:: r‘nll'-ln:ln;
Water Ana|y5i5 HAGUE SELL * RENT -« LEAP'?.t + SERVICE
1-888-84-WATER Quality Waters i FIREE *iiiﬁ"' o0 OFF;

OF MARYL AND REVERSE OSMOSIS : ,m i
\ F10-757-2992  THE RIGHT SOLUTION | N hovss e syl { o syt o e
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COUNCILMAN DICK LADD

Anne Arundel County Council Fifth District

We are a matter of days away from the start of our Fiscal Year 2015 budget review process. As you read this,
County Executive Neuman’s budget proposal will have been released. I expect the budget will be based on a
respectable revenue increase along with some sort of tax rate reduction.

Concurrent with our budget deliberations, the Council will consider two bills affecting the “Watershed Protection
and Restoration Program” (aka the Storm Water Management Program) appeal process. Bill 18-14 extends the
date for appealing one’s storm water remediation fee for Fiscal Year 2014 from August 15, 2013 to June 30, 2014.
It also waives any interest and penalties that might otherwise be imposed against an unpaid remediation fee for
Fiscal Year 2014 upon appeals filed before June 30, 2014.

Bill 19-14 changes the date for submitting an appeal for correction of annual storm water remediation fees for
Fiscal Year 2015 and beyond from August 15t to September 30t of each billing year.

[ expect both of these bills will be enacted. The changes should help any of you who live in an older (often water-
front) community zoned R-1 but with smaller lots. Sec. 13-7-104(c) (3) of Anne Arundel County Code allows
these residential R-1 (Tier 2) property owners to apply for a lower residential Tier 3 rate for 2014 or to apply for
it for Fiscal Year 2015 later this year.

Sec. 13-7-104 has the details of the appeals process which appears to be working well. About half of the 300+
applications received to date have been disapproved; roughly 100 have been approved; and the balance is still
being evaluated.

Starting July 1, 2014, a storm water tax credit program will be available to grant credit for up to 50% of the
applicable fee for sites with remediation practices that functionally satisfy the 2000 MDE residential storm water
guidelines. Generally, homes built after 2000 had to comply with that standard. Additionally, restoration grants
may be available to non-profit organizations undertaking larger scale, storm water management “best practice”
projects. The County is also exploring a residential homeowner fee reduction/cost-share program for installation
of appropriate storm water management “best practices”.

While many Severna Park, Arnold and Broadneck neighborhoods have storm water runoff catch basins in their
neighborhood streets, older communities may rely on swales along their residential streets. Without periodic
maintenance, these swales can fill up and stop holding or catching storm water runoff over time. We can place
your address on a list for evaluation and possible remediation based on conditions subject to availability of funds.

Two non-legislative issues need mentioning. First, enforcement of Code regarding temporary signs has been and
remains problematic, especially along College Parkway and other major roads. Working with the County
Executive there will be selective, mid-week, roadside trash pickup, which will include illegal signs, pending
evaluation and implementation of other solutions to the sign problem.

Second, BGE contractor crews are out vigorously trimming trees along its power lines. There are new “blue sky”
trimming standards allowed by the Maryland PSC to remove growth over the power lines. This trimming, along
with new, addressable power distribution management devices being installed on our poles within the “smart
meter” roll out, is focused on improved distribution system reliability - fewer power outages and quicker
restoration.

BGE’s policy is to have its contactor notify a homeowner when and if, in their opinion, a tree on their property
needs to be trimmed or removed. Tree removal outside of BGE’s easement will be done only with owner
approval. BGE is very willing to discuss the pros and cons of their distribution system reliability/maintenance
options but burying the power lines is not a cost effective option within existing rate structures. Clearly, those
discussions can only occur within a small window of time before the trimming starts by using the contact
information provided by the contractor. I will gladly facilitate those discussions as needed and requested.

Please continue to reach out to me and give me the benefit of your thoughts on any matter important to you and
your family.
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2014 CAPE CLEAN-UP

Friday, June 27th & Saturday, June 28th
Corner of Broadview and Cape St. Claire Road

Anne Arundel County Waste Management has graciously offered Cape Residents a weekend in June for
our 2014 Clean-Up. The Clean-UP will begin as soon as the County arrives on Friday (before Noon). We
will make every effort to operate the Clean-Up until 4:30 PM on Friday, space permitting. On Saturday
the 28th the Clean-up will begin at 7:30 AM and continue until approximately 2:00 PM, space permitting.
In an effort to protect our environment and dispose of our trash properly, Anne Arundel County will be
providing the clean-up with cans for recycling and 2 on-site Anne Arundel County Employees to assist
the residents with the proper disposal of their TRASH. When you arrive at the clean-up you will be
asked to dispose of your TRASH in the proper cans. Please keep this in mind as you load your vehicles.
Try to keep your recyclables together (Glass, Cardboard, Paper, Metals etc...).

The following is a list of unacceptable materials:

¢ Junk Automobiles + Boats

¢ Trailers ¢ Tires

¢ Gasand Propone Tanks ¢ Logs

¢ Tree Trunks + Paints

¢ Oil Drums or Tanks ¢ Refrigerators

¢ Liquids ¢ Air Conditioners
+ Hazardous Waste

If you should have any questions about the clean-up please contact Mary Lamb at 410-757-0593.

COMMUNITY
SIGNBOARD

TNT Hair Saron, L.

A Flar SaLnon
& Banner Snoe

SRFH

i

HOw CAN I POST
SOMETHING TO THE
COMMUNITY
SIGNBOARD?

The signboard can be rented for $25.00 for 3
days or $50.00 for a week. Email Mary
at signboard@cscia.org with your date and

message after checking the online calendar for
availability http://www.cscia.org/d/
signboard.cfm . Once your reservation is
confirmed please forward a check and a
printed copy of your message to Elaine at the
clubhouse. Message will be posted after 5pm
on the first day of your reservation. All checks
should be made payable to CSCIA. If you need
further information please call Mary at
410-757-0593.

Spring is Here! Call today for an Appointment.
Call 410-757-0698 for an appointment

tnthairsalon@gmail.com
tnthairsalonltd.com

CREATIVE CONTRACTORS
Gllalitrs '.-‘."'lé-ri;'l:l.‘;.a;-‘:;"gnr: AOELVE Tolchk
President/Cwnar

Custom Cabinetry Wark
Custom Built Inns &
Bookshelves

Kitchens & Bathrooms

Interior Trim Work

Interior & Exterior Wark
Doors/Windows/Siding
Renovaticns/Additions/Basements

Office: 410-757-2098
Cell:  443-569-2441
Fax: 410-757-2835
brian@creativecontractorsmd. com
Wheaw crealiveconiraciorsmd .com
C5C resident for 43 years

MHIC g89822
Licensed & Insured
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Retired? Let's talk about
rolling over your 401k.

&

Chad M Miller, AAMS®

Finanaial Advisor

1390 Cape 52 Claire Rd
MWD 21409

Annapois, M
“ 410-757-1374

www, edwardjones.com

Edward Jones

MAKING SENSL OF INVESTING

N‘ O WK\
@‘%

PEETTY, Y, .807‘/#/4.5‘/!/5
RDBS TREES OF MOSTURE
- TAKES OVER NATIVE HABITAT
OCES PEAANTS
ﬁAr,%‘tgormz_ ARAUNVNA
HAEEaE’S " EAF scorcH "

‘English /¥, s Ve TERIA
”ja:;—ﬂpv’; m//?‘ 54 - wetaﬂs DDuN,cHoKESOFF

/7
B RIS TREES/

Rita’s

Ice-Custard. Happine‘s

1396 Cape St. Claire Road
Annapolis MD 21409
410-757-0722
Monday - Sunday « 12pm - 9pm

$1.00 off any Regular or
Large Item

Vaiid forl Item o1 Per Customer
Cannot be combined with any otber offers

Vigit us and like us on facebook
www._facebook.com/annapolisritas

At this location only with coupon
Valid 6/1/14 - 6/30/14

I et et e ettt et e e ]

ll!lllSl'E]l CRFE

NOW OPEN FOR DINNER

WEDNESDAY - SUNDAY
BEER AND WINE SERVED DAILY

NEW HOURS:

MON - TUES 6AM. -3PM.
WED -SAT 6AM.-9PM.
SUNDAY TAM.-9PM.

JOIN US FOR 1/2 PRICE BOTTLES OF WINE
SUNDAYS 5 P.M. - 9 P.M.

1372 CAPE ST. CLATIRE ROAD - 410-757-5232
WWW.GOTOROOSTERS.COM

1388 Cape St. Claire Rd.
410-974-0737

Serving Cape St. Claire
since 1958

and Debit Cards accepred.

www.graulsmarket.com

Visa, Mastercard, American Express, Discover
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GARDEN CLUB

Happy summer, Capers! June brings the marvelous hydrangeas into bloom, and the daylilies too. At lastit’s warm
enough to swim. Life is good in the Cape!

The Garden Club had a very well-attended plant sale in May, thanks to the support of all our wonderful neighbors.
Thanks to everyone for coming out to shop for perennials, annuals, herbs, and veggies - may all your treasures
grow bountifully this summer! We were very happy with our new location, and special thanks goes to Beau
Breeden for unlocking the gates at the crack of dawn so our customers had plenty of room for parking. We look
forward to many more festive sales at our new location near the clubhouse!

If you have any comments or feedback about the sale, please let us know. Were there plants you'd like to see at a
future sale? Did we run out of particular herbs? Please send any comments to flokell@verizon.net -- we greatly
appreciate any input you would care to share!

Congratulations to our Yard of the Month winners for April:
Area 1: Lynn and Raymond Mowry, 1006 Magothy Park Lane
Area 2: Carol Collison, 1046 Oak Tree Drive
Area 3: Ewa Cebollero, 961 Highpoint Drive
Area 4: Rodney and Patricia Frederick, 1216 Hilltop Drive
Area 5: Roy and Becky Benner, 1206 Green Holly Drive
And for May:
Area 1: Glenn and Lisa Malone, 1062Park Circle
Area 2: Kathy Potts, 1043 Oak Tree Lane
Area 3: Janet Roper, 1153Latrobe Drive
Area 4: Kari Banares, 1196 Summit Drive
Area 5: Glenn and Cindi Edelschein, 747 Rolling View Drive

If you'd like to see some of these gorgeous yards, note that on Oak Tree Lane, you can see two gardens right
across the street from one another. Good friends and avid gardeners, Carol and Kathy, duke it out each spring to
see who will win first. Go peek at their yards - both of them are gorgeous!

A warm thank you to outgoing Yard of the Month coordinator Kari Banares for a job so well done all these years.
And a welcome to our new chair, Jeanne Klingler - thanks for volunteering, Jeanne!

Now that summer is here, make sure to eliminate any standing water in your yards, to prevent mosquitoes from
breeding. The most important thing is to make sure your gutters are draining well and not clogged with leaves.
Check yours, remind your neighbors, and help out your elderly or infirm neighbors by checking theirs! Other
potential spots are bird baths, planter trays, old tarps or tires, and sand toys. Be sure to dump all water at least
once every 5 days to prevent larvae from maturing into biting adults.

The Garden Club will meet on Tuesday, June 31, at 7pm in the clubhouse meeting room, to wrap-up plant sale
business. Then we’ll break during the hot summer months and resume regular meetings in the fall, on Tuesday,
September 214, at 7pm in the clubhouse meeting room. Our meeting dates are also listed on our blog, capegar-
denclub.wordpress.com. Our blog also has month-by-month gardening tasks, listed under “What’s in the
Garden.” Check it out, and enjoy!

Submitted by Audrey Lengbeyer

EPIPHANY COMMUNITY

Epiphany Community holds Catholic mass every Sunday at 9:30am at the Cape St. Claire Clubhouse. Our new
website is up and running at epiphanycommunity.org thanks to Karen, Nick and Sheila. We are starting a new
photo directory and will be working on getting pictures of all Epiphany Community members during the summer
months. We enjoyed making bubbles and meeting many new people at the Strawberry Festival, our first year
participating, and are looking forward to next year. We look forward to seeing you on Sundays at 9:30am.
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SPRINGTIME AND FRESH AIR!

(The following information is reprinted with permission from a grassroots organization in the Midwest called
“Take Back the Air.” It applies to the air everywhere in the United States and around the world, and to the health of
every one of us, especially children. We are fortunate because there are safer choices available for each of the 3
issues described below. This excerpt and more information can be found at www.takebacktheair.com)

Now is the season when people are eager to enjoy sunshine and fresh air outdoors. Please help clear the air of
these top 3 neighborhood air polluters that are especially harmful to children, unborn children, the elderly, and
people with asthma or heart disease. They compromise sustainability and interfere with the right of others to use
and enjoy their property.

Scented Laundry Products...contain many of the same chemicals that are in tobacco smoke, wood smoke and lawn
chemicals (such as formaldehyde, benzene, toluene and other cancer-causing and hormone-disrupting chemicals).
Their fumes are implicated in asthma attacks, birth defects, heart problems, and even SIDS (sudden infant death
syndrome). See www.takebacktheair.com or www.mcsamerica.org

Wood Smoke...is even more concentrated than tobacco smoke, and contains many of the same fine particles and
toxic chemicals. See www.burningissues.org.

Lawn Chemicals...share a host of the same toxic chemicals that are in tobacco smoke and wood smoke. They are
harmful to people and pets. Please search “the hazards of lawn chemicals and pesticides” online, for the facts.

~~Submitted by Heather C. Boyd, Ph.D.

Don’t Miss the July Quarterly Membership Meeting
July 22 ¢ 7:30pm e At the Clubhouse

Cathy Mohler

Service, Integrity, Knowledge
Put Cathy’s Commitment to Work for You!

Cathy Mohler, Associate Broker
GRI, CRS, SFR, ePRO

Y
SM
e Freid

443-223-1570 cell Rbg‘(vt

410-544-4000 office Ca.:HMf
coM U7
Lot

Cathy@LLNF.com

_@%' www.CathyMohler.com
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CAPE ST. CLAIRE’'S 3" ANNUAL JULY 4™ CELEBRATION!

Join us for an old-fashioned July 4t celebration right here in our wonderful community! We live in a great
community celebrating its 65t anniversary, so we are planning an amazing event.

Staging for the 4t of July parade will start at the Fire Department at 9:30 with the parade start time of 10:00AM.
This year we will have prizes for the “Most Patriotic” float/entry and the “Most Creative” float/entry. Be sure to
enter your group, team, family, etc.!

In addition to the parade, the festivities will continue at the Main Beach from 11:00AM to 2:00PM and will include
games such as:

e Tug-of-War

¢ Sandcastle building contest

¢ Water balloon toss

¢ Spoon and egg races

e and a watermelon eating contest!

Also, the Cape’s BBQ ribs contest will be back due to popular demand! We again want to find the best Backyard
Ribs in Cape St. Claire!! We have some special guest judges who will sample and evaluate each entry and declare a
winner! Start perfecting your rib recipes and enter your sample to win a special prize, and amazing bragging
rights!

No 4t of July celebration will be complete without a patriotic dessert competition! These categories include
baked and not-baked, and adult’s and children’s categories. New this year is a Potato Salad Competition! Enter
your favorite 4th of July potato salad recipe and see if your potato salad reigns supreme! Fun for the entire family!

Please turn your entry forms in as soon as possible! Please visit our website at www.cscia.org and our official
Facebook page for more information. Or feel free to contact the Events Committee at events@cscia.org, or
410-703-0916.

Houwse Huntress BREAKING NEWS{ )

Inventory is low...home PIices are up
buyers are looking for homes NOW and
hey need more choices...how about yours?
Call The House Huntress Today

cel: 410-353-2123

. Amy
* Juras
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2014 Cape St. Claire July 4" Parade

“Float” Entry

DECORATE YOUR “Float” and enter to be considered for awards for
“Most Patriotic” and “Most Creative”!

Please fill out this form and email it to events@cscia.org. Or drop it off at
the CSCIA Office at 1223 Riverbay Road.

Name/Title of Float Entry

Point of Contact’s
Name

Email

Phone Number

We agree to participate in the Cape St. Claire July 4™ Parade with a float entry. We
agree to meet at the CSC Fire Hall at 9:30 AM on Friday, July 4" 2014 for the Parade
and Contest Presentation immediately following at the Main Beach. I will accept full
responsibility for my child’s safety. I understand children must wear bike helmets if
bikes are part of the float entry.

Signature Date
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2014 Cape St. Claire
Fourth of July Celebration

VENDOR REGISTRATION FORM
July 4, 2014

11:00AM UNTIL 2:00 PM Main Beach
PARADE BEGINS AT 10:00 AM at the Five Deportinent

VENDOR NAME

CONTACT PERSON

ADDRESS

PHONE NUMBER

EMAIL ADDRESS

EVENTS, GAMES, FOODS, ETC. TO BE OFFERED INCLUDING PRICES

FYESWE WOULD LIKE TO PARTICIPATE IN THE PARADE

PARADE ENTRY

*%*NOTE: all food vendors are responsible for obtaining a Special Event
Temporary Food Service Permit. You can download the application from the
CSCIA website. Questions: Please email Jennifer Klug Vaccaro or Dawn Myers at:
eventsi@icseia.org
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2014
Cape St. Claire July 4" Celebration
Food Competitions!

Do you have a special recipe, a family favorite for July 4th?
The CSCIA Event Committee would like to invite you to
enter your HOMEMADE “patriotic” themed dessert and
*NEW THIS YEAR* Potato Salad. All entries must be
accompanied by the cook’s contact information and an
ingredient card for display. Entries should be dropped off
at the Clubhouse on Thursday, July 3, 2014 between the
hours of S5pm and 7 pm. Homemade goods will be
displayed in the Clubhouse on July 4th after the parade.
Prizes will be awarded for the following:

Desserts will be judged as follows:

2 categories: Baked & Non Baked
2 groups: Adults & Children (14 and under)

Potato Salad will be judged as a single category.

For additional information, please contact the Events
Committee at events@cscia.org.
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Cape St. Claire’s Best Backyard Ribber Application
July 4th, 2014
We want to find the best Backyard Ribs in Cape St. Claire!!

e Entry Fee: $10

¢ May cook on any type of cooker, except electric

e MUST FOLLOW Kansas City Barbecue Society Safety Guidelines and Rules
(http://www.kcbsus/pdf/2014 rules.pdf)

¢ Ribs must be turned in by: 12:00 pm at the Clubhouse

¢ Awards Ceremony: 1:30 pm at the Clubhouse

Team Name: # of Assistants (4 maximum): __
Head Cook: Cell Phone:

Street Address:

City: State:___ ZipCode:___

Email: Day Phone:

Release of Liability: The Cape St. Claire Improvement Association, or any officer or staff member of
this organization will not under any circumstances be responsible for any loss sustained by any
competitor or any other person by reason of theft, fire, water, accidents, injuries, or for any other
reason, but will take reasonable care 1o protect competitors from any such loss. Each competitor
agrees to assume sole responsibility for any damages they sustain and shall indemnify and hold
forever blameless the Cape St. Claire Improvement Association for all alleged claims that might ensue
from any cause whatsoever, including accidents or injuries to compeltitors, their employees, agents,
represenlatives, invitees and guests. Further, | hereby grant full permission to the Cape St. Claire
Improvement Association or any authorized agents to use any photographs, videos, recordings or
any other record of this event for any legitimate purpose.

Oath: Thave agree to adhere to the safety regulations and general guidelines of the
Kansas City Barbecue Society while participating in this event. I also affirm that I
will barbeque the ribs personally and not purchase cooked ribs from anyone else.

Signature of Head Cook/Pit
Master:
Date:

More info can be found at www.cscia.org, or by contacting the Events Committee at
events@cscia.org.

Please mail or drop off application at 1223 Riverbay Road or email the form to
events@cscia.org.
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Founded March 1955 - Circulation 3,030 - In Qur 56t Year
Published by:
The Cape St. Claire Improvement Association, Inc.
1223 River Bay Road, Annapolis, MD 21409
Hours: Mon/Wed/Fri 7:30 a.m. to 1 p.m.
(410) 757-1223 CSCIA Office / (410) 757-1697 FAX / Office@cscia.org

Caper Manger:
Mary Lamb / 410-757-0593 / capermanager@cscia.org

The Caper is published ten months a year and sent bulk rate to all residents of Cape St. Claire, all
nonresident lot owners, local government officials and advertisers. Copies are also available in CSCIA
Office, Broadneck Library and local stores.

POLICY FOR ARTICLE SUBMISSIONS

All submissions for The Caper must be received by the editor on the 12th of the month prior. Text ads
should be submitted in Microsoft Word format (PC only), and image ads should be submitted in Jpeg or
TIFF format with a resolution of 300 dpi or greater. All articles/ads must be submitted electronically to
caper@minutemanpress.com. DO NOT submit as inline text of email. All articles should be clearly
labeled with the 1) submitter's name, 2) phone number and 3) article filename (s). Please keep a backup
copy of each file. The Caper Staff and the Cape St. Claire Improvement Association reserve the right to
refuse any article, letter or advertising that it deems inflammatory, in poor taste or inappropriate.

CAPE ST. CLAIRE IMPROVEMENT ASSOCIATION

Wwww.cscia.org

The Board of Governors

Committee:
Beaches & Parks - Scott Dembowski &
Jennifer Vaccaro
Building - Josephine Gardner
Office: Caper - Mary Lamb Budget Committee:
President - Beau Breeden Clubhouse - Mary Lamb Michael Buchet
Vice-President - Mary Lamb Communications - Kipp Snow Scott Nogal
Secretary - Kip Snow Covenants - Susan Hazen David Toy
Treasurer - Dawn Myers Events - Dawn Myers &
Jennifer Vaccaro

Membership - Melanie Norris
Mosquito Control - Susan Hazen
Nominating - Beau Breeden &
Josephine Gardner
Personnel - Josephine Gardner
Piers - Lou Biondi
Roads - Richard Veno
Security - Beau Breeden &
Scott Dembowski
Website - Frank Newman
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ACE

The helpful place.

Have you heard?
CAPE TRUE VALUE
is now

CAPE ACE

HARDWARE!

Cape Ace Hardware
1320 Cape St. Claire Road
Annapolis, MD 21409
(410) 757-0797

Same people,
same place,
now ACE.




